
 

 

The Lord Sent You! 
 

When I arrived at First Ev. Lutheran Church (FLC) in June 

of 2012, the thing Pastor Mathison said to me was: 
“The Lord sent you!” I greatly appreciated those 

words. What’s more I am very thankful for the great 

working relationship that I enjoyed with both Pastor 

Mathison from 2012 until his retirement in 2016, and with 

Pastor Adelsen, whom the Lord sent to serve us at FLC 

from 2017 to 2022.  

 

Now after nearly three years of 

praying, waiting, and trusting 

in the Lord, God has answered 

our prayers and sent Pastor-

elect Michael Ewert to serve us 

as our Assistant Pastor. 

Together we can truly and 

joyfully say to him, “The Lord 

sent you!”  

 

In May of this year, Pastor-elect Ewert graduated from 

Concordia Seminary in St. Louis, Missouri where he 

studied for three years plus did one year of Vicarage 

(internship) in St. Joseph, MO. Concordia is a truly fine 

Seminary that trains men to carry out all the functions of 

the Office of the Holy Ministry. These include preaching; 

teaching God’s Word to all age groups; conducting 

Weddings, Funerals, home visits, care center visits; and 

performing many other duties.  

 

From speaking with Pastor-elect Ewert in person both in 

April, when I was in St. Louis for the Call Service and in 

May when I was back in town for the Graduation 

Services, I know that he is very excited to come to serve 

us here at FLC and I’m very excited for his arrival. 

 

 Please join me in continuing to pray for Pastor-elect 

Ewert as he moves to Glencoe to begin serving us in the 

name of the Lord. Please see additional information in 

this newsletter regarding the Ordination and Installation 

Service for Pastor-elect Ewert on Sun., June 22nd,  3 PM. 

  

 

A few years ago, the former President of the 

Lutheran Church-Missouri Synod wrote the 

following insightful words about Pastors: 

 

 “The most important way we 

support our pastors is through our 

prayers, asking the Lord of the 

Church to give our pastors wisdom, 

strength, courage and peace, asking 

Him to bless our pastors’ ministry 

among us and to work powerfully through their 

proclamation of the Word and administration of the 

Sacraments... The members of our congregations 

assist their pastor as they encourage and support him 

in the ministry entrusted to him. They volunteer 

their time by serving in a variety of ways in the 

parish and give of their treasures.” 
 

“The word ‘pastor’ comes 

from the Latin word for 

‘shepherd.’ Shepherding is a 

predominant picture in the 

Bible for both the work of 

Christ and the work of our 

pastors... Pastors model their 

ministry on the life and work 

of the Lord Jesus Christ who did not come to be 

served, but to serve. The pastoral office is an office of 

loving, caring service to the people of God, in the 

stead and by the command of our Lord Jesus 

Christ…May God continue to bless the church 

mightily through His gift of pastors.” (Dr. A.L. Barry 

President The Lutheran Church—Missouri Synod 

“What about Pastors?”) 

May God continue to richly bless all of us 
at FLC as we continue to “grow in the grace and 
knowledge of our Lord and Savior Jesus 
Christ. To Him be the glory both now and to the 
day of eternity. Amen!”                  (2 Peter 3:18)        
              Yours in Christ, Pastor Dan Welch 
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FROM THE DCE DESK…     

 
"Train up a child in the way 

he should go;  
even when he is old  

he will not depart from it." 
 — Proverbs 22:6 

 
“Let the little children come to Me, 

 and do not hinder them, 
 for to such belongs the kingdom of God.” 

 — Luke 18:16 
 

936 Sundays:  
A Stewardship of Time, 
 Faith, and Formation" 

 

God, in His wisdom and grace, has entrusted parents with 

a sacred calling: to raise their children in the fear and 

knowledge of the Lord. One of the most sobering and 

encouraging realities of parenting is this—on average, you 

have 936 Sundays between your child’s birth and the day 

they leave home. 

936.  

That number may sound big at first—but think about how 

quickly Sundays fly by. A few missed due to illness or 

vacation. A few more to sports, distractions, or busyness. 

Suddenly the number shrinks. 
 

Every one of those Sundays is a gift from God. Every single 

one is an opportunity to bring your child to the Lord's 

house, to gather as the body of Christ, and to grow 

together in God’s Word. 
 

For some of those Sundays it is also their chance to 

participate in youth group. Additional instruction and 

fellowship geared directly toward them, their challenges, 

and their joys. In our Lutheran confessions it is clear that we 

believe, teach, and confess that faith is created and 

strengthened by the means of grace—Word and 

Sacrament. 
 

That means the single most 

important place your child can 

be on Sunday is in God’s 

house, receiving the gifts Christ 

died to give. 

 
The Church Is a Family: The congregation is not just where 

we “go to church.” It’s where we are the Church. As 

members of one body, we share in the joy and 

responsibility of raising the next generation of believers. 

Our youth group is not simply a social club or an optional 

extra—it’s an extension of the Church’s mission. It’s a place 

where your child can connect with peers, wrestle with their 

faith, serve others, and be mentored by faithful adults in the 

faith. In a world that is increasingly hostile to Christian truth, our 

youth need to be deeply rooted in Christ, surrounded by a 

community that helps them to stand firm. 
 

Encourage, Equip, Engage: As a parent, you are your child's 

primary spiritual influence. The Church is here to walk 

alongside you. But your involvement and encouragement 

matter immensely. Don’t underestimate the 

power of your example—when your child sees 

that worship, Bible study, and youth group are 

priorities in your family life, they’ll learn that faith 

isn’t just for Sunday mornings—it’s for every day. 

 

A Prayer for Parents: 

Lord Jesus, You welcomed 

 the little children and blessed them.  
 

Help me to steward the time 

 I have with my child well. 
 

 Keep us faithful in worship, steadfast 

in the Word, and 

joyful in the fellowship of believers.  
 

Give me wisdom and courage to encourage my child 

in the faith  and to prioritize the things 

 that matter eternally. 
 

 Bless our congregation, our youth, and our leaders, 

 that we may grow together  in You. 

 In Your name we pray. Amen. 

 
 

Practical Ways to Make the Most of Your Sundays: 
• Prioritize weekly worship as a non-negotiable 

family rhythm 
• Attend Sunday School and Bible Class 

(together when possible) 
• Encourage your child to participate regularly 

in youth group nights/events 
• Serve together in congregational ministries 
• Talk about the sermon or readings over 

Sunday lunch 
• Pray as a family daily—especially on Sunday 

nights to start the week in Christ 

 
You only get 936 Sundays. Let’s use them well 

—not in fear, but in faith. And trust that God will 

bless the seeds planted in your child’s heart 

 through His Word, His people, and His promises. 

<>< Deaconess Megan Polzin 
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A Joyful Welcome 

 to Assistant Pastor – Elect, 

 Michael Ewert ! 

 
What a privilege it is to share in the work of Christ’s 

Church, and what a joy it is when God provides servants 

to carry out this work among us!  

 

Our congregation has the distinct honor of welcoming 

Michael Ewert, a recent graduate of one of our Synod's 

seminaries, Concordia Seminary St. Louis, as our new 

Assistant Pastor. 

 

The Office of the Holy Ministry is not just a job—it is a 

sacred calling. As Rev. Ewert begins his pastoral 

vocation, we are blessed to be the first congregation to 

walk with him in this new chapter of his service to the 

Lord.  

 

We are reminded of Paul's words to the Ephesians: “And 

He gave... the pastors and teachers, to equip the saints 

for the work of ministry, for building up the body of 

Christ” (Ephesians 4:11-12). What an honor it is for us to 

be part of the very beginning of this faithful man's 

journey in pastoral ministry! 

 

As we prepare to welcome Pastor Ewert, let us also 

extend our encouragement and support in a tangible 

way. Just as generations before us once held "pantry 

showers" to help new pastors settle into their lives of 

service, we will be hosting a “Gift Card Shower” in 

celebration of Pastor Ewert’s arrival and upcoming 

ordination. 

 

We invite you to participate by donating gift cards of 

any amount to any store—but if you're wondering, we 

did ask, and his favorites include Culver’s, Kwik Trip, and 

Chinese food. A collection box is located in the south 

entry near the couches, and we will be receiving 

donations from now until the date of his ordination 

(Sunday, June 22nd). 

 

Let us show our gratitude to God for sending laborers 

into His harvest field and demonstrate our warmest 

welcome to Pastor Ewert as he begins his ministry 

among us. Please keep him in your prayers, that his 

service would be filled with faithfulness, joy, and bold 

proclamation of Christ crucified and risen. 

 

 

<>< Deaconess Megan Polzin, DCE 

 

 

 

All Are Invited! 

Ordination and Installation Service 

Sunday, June 22, 2025 

3:00 p.m. - Service 

4:00 p.m. - Light Meal and Refreshments 
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                                      Elders and Deacons We greatly 

                                      appreciate your Time and Talents which you 
                                      dedicate to our services at First Lutheran Church! 
 
Sunday,  June 1       8:00 AM - Mike Cisewski, Mark Schmidt, Brian G. 
Baccalaureate         10:30 AM - Dan Nikolaisen, Jason Oelfke 
 
Sunday, June 8         8:00 AM – Leonard Donnay, Lars Ide 
                             10:30 AM – Jason Oehlke, _______________ 
 
Sunday, June 15       8:00 AM – Mark Schmidt, Mike Cisewski 
Father’s Day            10:30 AM – Justin Petterson, Roger Schmidt 
 
Sunday, June 22       8:00 AM – David Polzin, Doug Dahlke 
                                10:30 AM – Will Freberg, Tim Schauer 
 
Sunday, June 29     8:00 AM – Jon Lemke, Fritz Schulz 
                              10:30 AM – Justin Petterson, Tim Schauer 

 

                 Greeters Being greeting by someone when coming            

                       into church brings a smile to the face!  It makes a person  
                       feel welcome and opens up opportunities for questions  
                       about First Lutheran.  Please consider being a greeter! 
 
Sunday, June 1      8:00 AM – Ken & Joyce Schiroo   
Baccalaureate            10:30 AM - Debra Bargmann 
 
Sunday,   June 8      8:00 AM – Charles & Sharon Czycalla   
                              10:30 AM -  Janel Fischer 
 
Sunday, June 15        8:00 AM -  Dave & Betty Witthus 
 Father’s Day             10:30 AM -  ______________________________ 
 
Sunday, June 22       8:00 AM -  Ken & Joyce Schiroo   
    10:30 AM -  ______________________________ 
  
Sunday,  June 29       8:00 AM -Charles & Sharon Czycalla   
                                  10:30 AM -   ______________________________ 

Thank you for sharing your Time and Talents to assist in                
bringing the Word and Sacraments to the congregation at  1st Lutheran!  

We appreciate you running the Camera! 
 
Sunday, June 1 (Baccalaureate)   -  Andrew Mackenthun             
 

Sunday, June 8 – Robert Schuft   
 

Sunday, June 15 (Father’s Day)  -  Linda Ranzau 
                         

Sunday, June 22  -  Lynn Exsted 
 
Sunday, June 29 -  Pam Ahlbrecht 
  
 

                    Acolytes  Your service to First Lutheran Church                       

                            is very appreciated and helps you to be a member of  
                            our church family!  Thank you! 

 
Sunday,  June 1       8:00 AM – Connor Donnay, Brady Goff 
Baccalaureate         10:30 AM – Nolan Dammann, ____________ 
 
Sunday, June 8         8:00 AM – Griffin Bargmann, ____________ 
                             10:30 AM – Nolan Dammann, ____________ 
 
Sunday, June 15       8:00 AM – Griffin Bargmann, ____________ 
Father’s Day            10:30 AM – Nolan Dammann, ____________ 
 
Sunday, June 22       8:00 AM – Clara Hoefs,_________________ 
     10:30 AM – ______________ ,  __________ 
  
Sunday, June 29     8:00 AM – Blake Mathews, Bryce Mathews 
                              10:30 AM – ______________ ,  __________ 

             Facebook Facebook Services have become a very             

                  useful way to reach people with our Church Services.        
                  Many have watched our services and appreciate this  
                  alternative when not able to attend church in person.   
                               We are so grateful to our volunteers! 

 
Sunday,   June 1 (Baccalaureate) – Cisewski Family (8 a.m.)              
Sunday,  June 8 -      
Sunday,  June 15 (Father’s Day) -                        
Sunday,  June 22 -   
Sunday,   June 29 -                                

                               Screen Presenters:                                                               

                                           Thank you for sharing your Time and  
                                                 Talents to assist in bringing the Word and                             
                                                 Sacraments to the congregation at                            
                                                 1st  Lutheran! We appreciate your help! 
Sunday,   June 1          8:00 AM -    Brittney Wolff 
Baccalaureate              10:30 AM -    Tyler Schauer 
         
 Sunday, June 8          8:00 AM -      Piper Polzin 
                                   10:30 AM -     Amy Welch 
  
Sunday, June 15        8:00 AM -    Chloe Donnay 
 Father’s Day            10:30 AM -    Amy Welch 
          
Sunday, June 22         8:00 AM -  Pam Ahlbrecht  
    10:30 AM -  Seth Mathews 
 
Sunday,   June 29        8:00 AM -    Gemma Goff  
     10:30 AM –   Seth Mathews 



 5 

Sound / PA: Thank you for sharing your Time and Talents to                                  
assist in bringing the Word and Sacraments to the congregation at 1st 

Lutheran! We appreciate your  help by running the sound board! 
 

Sunday,   June 1          8:00 AM -    Glenn Cohrs 
Baccalaureate              10:30 AM -    Steven Schauer 
         
 Sunday, June 8          8:00 AM -     Kevin Cohrs 
                                   10:30 AM -     Grady Schuft 
  
Sunday, June 15        8:00 AM -    Andrew Mackenthun (Radio Broadcast) 
 Father’s Day            10:30 AM -    Lynn Exsted 
          
Sunday, June 22         8:00 AM -  Glenn Cohrs  
    10:30 AM -  Grady Schuft 
 
Sunday,   June 29        8:00 AM -    Andrew Mackenthun 
                                   10:30 AM –   Tyler Schauer 

                               Sunday Fellowship Time 
                               Thank you to Everyone who is providing the  
                                 refreshments for Fellowship Time! It is a blessing 
                                to have this opportunity to visit with one another! 
 

Sunday, June 1 (Baccalaurette) – Christian Education 

Sunday, June 8 – OPEN 

Sunday, June 15 (Father’s Day)  – Deacons 

Sunday, June 22 – OPEN 

Sunday, June 29 – OPEN 

Sunday, July 6, 13, 20, 27 –  OPEN 
Anyone may sign-up to host Fellowship Time.  Auxiliary Organizations, 
Families, Committees, Individuals – all are invited to share in the 
opportunity! Please consider serving and contact the church office.  
Thank you! 

~ Summaries  from the Council and Boards 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Church Council  |  May 15th   
The Church Council reviews and approves the minutes from each of the 
Boards. Review the summaries provided by the individual Boards. This 
summary will highlight other action items at this month’s meeting. An 
additional (special) Church Council meeting will be held June 11th, to 
further study and finalize the budget. The budget as approved by the 
Church Council will then be presented to the Voters’ Assembly. A special 
Voters’ Meeting will be scheduled for budget approval. Additional 
members to help with the planning for the 150th anniversary of First 
Lutheran (2026) are requested. Interested members, please let the church 
office know. The next Nominating Committee membership has been 
finalized. A revised format for the “measure of our stewardship” that is 
printed in weekly bulletins was approved. 
 
Christian Education Board  |  Month of May 
The Christian Education Board did not formally meet for the month of May. 
 
Day School  | May 6th   

Play Day is scheduled for May 16, 2025 at Oscar Olson Park.   8th Grade 
Graduation will be held on May 21, 2025 at 7:00 p.m.  The Students sang 
at the Twins Game on April 16 and did a great job.  We hear updates 
from the principal call committee and hiring Committee.  After the Special 
Voter’s meeting we extended a call to Perry Miller.  Please keep him in 
your prayers as he considers our call.   The teacher Call committee is 
currently interviewing for a first and fourth grade teacher.  
 
Board of Deacons  |  May 1st   
Board finalizing the 2025-2026 budget. Reviewed deacon/elder and 
fellowship schedules. Reviewed Pastor’s vacation plans and coverage. 

 
Board of Evangelism  |  May 7th   
The Evangelism Board assembled visitor bags and they have been placed 
at the visitor centers. The greeter schedule has been added to the church 
newsletter and bulletin. The board will be hosting a meal for the KDUZ 
Lutheran Hour Event held on Sept. 27, 2025. We will also be assisting the 
150th anniversary committee. 
 
Board of Stewardship  |  May 5th   
We discussed the summer music project and having an ice cream social 
with it. Also discussed was Angel Seeds and we chose to send the funds 
to Common Cup. 
 
Board of Trustees  | May 5th  
We heard a presentation on an Outdoor Musical Park to be added to the 
playground area of the school. The board approved the project. It will be 
funded by grants, private donations and fund raisers. Carpet in the elevator 
and the east entrance are in need of replacement. The walk-in cooler and 
freezer at the school will be inspected and serviced once school is out. 

 
We also welcome  summaries  

and / or news from any of our 
church’s committees and auxiliaries! 

 

. 

 

LUTHERAN NIGHT AT MN TWINS 

 

Take me out to the Ballgame!................... 

 

20 tickets remain available 

 for the 6:40 p.m. game 

 on Thursday, August 14th  

against the Detroit Tigers. 

 

Seats are located in Section 213 (Home Plate 

Terrace) at a cost of $42 each.  Bus transportation 

from First Ev. Lutheran Church in Glencoe will 

depart at 4 p.m., at a cost of approximately $15 

per person.   

 

To reserve your spot, please contact Cindy 

 at 612-840-6308 or eggersgluesscindy@gmail.com 

  

Deadline is July 21. 

 

mailto:eggersgluesscindy@gmail.com
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~ Upcoming Community Events  ~ 

 
 

 

 

 

 
The Glencoe Concert Association is pleased to present its 2025-2026 
Season of quality performances for the entire family.  Join Glencoe 
Concert Association for only $65 (Family $140) and see Concerts in 
Glencoe and Hutchinson.  
Glencoe performances include: 
 

- “Gilly & The Girl” – Gilly & The Girl offer a heartfelt and 

enchanting musical experience.  The acoustic duo features 

seamless harmonies with a repertoire that spans genres and 

eras.  They bring a unique blend of timeless classics and 

contemporary hits, ensuring there’s something for everyone.  – 

Thursday, September 25 – 7 PM 

If you or someone you know is interested in  
being a vendor at this year’s Farmer's Market, 

 please reach out via email 
to president@glencoechamber.com  

to receive more information 
 on participating this year. 

mailto:president@glencoechamber.com
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- “The French Family” – Nashville-based but hailing from 

Australia/New Zealand, the French Family Bank features Stuie 

& Camille French on guitars/vocals, and son Sonny on 

guitars/vocals.  Taking inspiration from the country and western 

swing icons of decades past, one can hear echoes of Chet 

Atkins, Anne Murray and Merle Haggard in the covers and 

originals they perform.  The band has been honored to appear 

on stage at the Grand Ole Opry several times.  – Wednesday, 

March 11 – 7 PM 
 

- “The Suits” – The Suits are comprised of four dynamic 

gentlemen performing four genres of hit music from the ‘50’s 

through the ‘80’s:  Motown, Doo Wop, Pop, and Rock.  Fusing 

smooth choreography and tight harmonies with exciting 

showmanship and fun audience interactions, this production will 

give you a night to remember!  – Sunday, May 10 – 7 PM 

Because the Glencoe and Hutchinson associations have reciprocity, 
members may also attend the Hutchinson Concert Association 
concerts: 
- “A Band Called Honalee” – A modern-day folk trio inspired by 

the music and legacy of Peter, Paul, and Mary.  Musically 

accomplished, interactive, and energetic, their shows allow 

audiences to experience this timeless music live onstage once  

again.  – Thursday, September 29 – 7 PM 
 

- “Noah Sonie” – A magician and mentalist based out of 

Minneapolis.  His performance style blends magic, mind reading, 

and hypnosis to create an abstract and engaging show that will 

leave your audience laughing and astonished.  Noah Sonie 

brings a welcoming, energetic, charismatic, and creative 

presence to any event.   
 

- A 3rd concert is TBD. 

For the past 51 years, the Glencoe Concert Association has provided 
world-class entertainment for the Glencoe area.  The support of the 
Glencoe Concert Association, a 501(c)(3) organization,  emphasizes 
the desire and the need for such an organization to provide top quality 
performances for the entire family.  
  

Board Members are also needed for the upcoming season.  
People of all ages, who are interested in a variety of musical 
performances, are encouraged to volunteer.   
 

For more information, contact Cindy Eggersgluess at 612-840-6308 
or Louise Carlson at 320-864-5261.  You are also invited to “LIKE” 
the Glencoe Concert Association Facebook page.   

               ~ Lutheran Women in Mission ~ 

Lutheran Women in Mission 
Monday, June 2, 2025 

1:30 p.m. 
 

 

Joyce Schiroo will lead devotions. We will finish the Bible 
Study “An Age of Grace.” We have studied the way Biblical 
servants Miriam, Naomi, Mary, Anna and Lydia served the 
Lord at their particular stages of their lives. This last session 
invites us to examine ourselves: how we have served Him in 
the past and how we may continue to serve Him in the future, 
no matter which “age” of His grace we are. 
 
For those who have not attended the previous sessions, this 
would be a good place for you to “jump in” and join the study.  
 
Guests are ALWAYS welcome. Refreshments will be served. 
 
We will also begin preliminary discussing the December 6, 
2025 Christmas Brunch – Bake – Craft sale. 
 

Happy June Birthdays! 
Happy June birthday to honorary Lutheran 
Woman in Mission Anna Mathews. A $5 gift 
to LWML Mission Grants (mites) has been 
given in your honor. 
 

Charitable Gift Planning 
Lutheran Women in Mission (LWML) provides guidance on 
how to arrange charitable giving in a way that will support 
ministry and family, even after we join our Savior in heaven! 
 

Professional “Gift Planners,” with special training from the 
LCMS Foundation,  are available to Lutheran men and 
women to help you plan your charitable gift. They are 
confidential. There is no charge to you for their assistance. 
You may choose to leave a charitable gift to your own 
Lutheran church, school, LWML, or other ministries that are 
dear to you. Go to lwml.org. Click on “giving” to learn more. 
 

                  Some Bible Verses about Wisdom: 
If any of you lacks wisdom, he should ask God, 
 who gives generously to all without finding fault,  

and it will be given to him. ~James 1:5 
 

He will teach us His ways, so that we may walk in His paths. 
~Isaiah 2:3 

I will instruct you and teach you in the way you should go; 
 I will counsel you and watch over you. ~Psalm 32:8 

 
To the man who pleases Him, God gives wisdom, 

knowledge and happiness.  
 ~Ecclesiastes 2:26 

 
Then you will understand the fear of the Lord 

 and find the knowledge of God. 
 For the Lord gives wisdom, and from His mouth 

 come knowledge and understanding. 
 He holds victory in store for the upright, He is a shield to 

those whose walk is blameless. ~Proverbs 2:5-7 



 8 

~ Thrivent News  ~ 

 

 

 

√ Thrivent Choice  – Thank you 
Thrivent members for continuing to 
designate your Choice $.  This past 
month, we received $125 for FLS.  
We also received a charitable Giving 

Grant of $650!   Visit 
(www.Thrivent.com/choice) or phone 1-800-847-4836 and say “Choice 
Dollars.”  Have your Thrivent ID# handy. You can phone Monday – Friday 
from 7 a.m. to 6 p.m.  If you would like assistance, please contact Cindy 
or the church office.   
  

√ Thrivent Action Teams – A Thrivent Action Team is a simple, flexible 
way for you to bring people together to make a positive difference…..you 
might hold a fundraiser, conduct a service activity, or hold an educational 
event.  Each year, every Thrivent member has (2) Action Teams to use!  
  

Visit Thrivent.com/actionteam to complete an online application (minimum 
3 weeks before your event).  If you are unable to make your request via 
computer, you can phone Thrivent and make your request via Customer 
Service – call 1-800-847-4836. 
  

When your project is approved, Thrivent will provide resources (Action 
Team Kit) to help plan the event, promotional items (including Thrivent T-
shirts to increase your visibility – this year’s T-Shirts are a very pretty 
blue!), and seed money to cover promotional and material expenses 
($250 Community Impact Card).    
  

EVERY Thrivent member is eligible to lead two Action Teams per calendar 
year.   IF YOU”RE WILLING TO SHARE YOUR ACTION TEAMS, 
PLEASE LET CINDY OR THE OFFICE KNOW!    Involve others – it’s all 
about your friends, family and community coming together to make a 
positive impact!     We are now seeking Thrivent members for a couple 
of upcoming projects. 
  

√ Thrivent Member Network - Twin Cities Region works hard to create 
fun and educational content that you can engage in from the comfort of 
your own home.  There are also some great on-demand webinars (variety 
of topics) that you can view anytime.  Guests are welcome! Please feel 
free to share these events with your friends, family, and community.  See 
all the info and resources at:  https://www.thriventfinancial.com/member-
network/twin-cities/       
  

√ NEW!!   Thrivent  Cause Kit – Help transform lives by completing a 
Thrivent Cause Kit which will make an impact in communities worldwide.  
Request the kit – assemble at home – send it back to give back.  Thrivent 
members are eligible to make one kit per year! 
  

√ NEW!!  Thrivent  2026 Calendar - Thrivent is seeking original 
photography or artwork that captures the theme for next year’s calendar, 
“Moments of grace.”  As you reflect on the simple, grace-filled gifts woven 
into each day, what do you see!  What are the small, meaningful instances 
that remind you to pause and be present in everyday life?  If you have a 
photo or piece of art that captures these grace-filled moments, visit 
thrivent.com/calendar to find submission instructions and learn about the 
selection process. 
 
Cindy Eggersgluess – 612-840-6308 / eggersgluesscindy@gmail.com –  
Your Congregational Volunteer 

 

~ Opportunities to Share 

 Your Time, Talents, and Treasures  ~ 

PLARN? 
 

Plarn? What is it? Is that even a word? 

 Does it have anything to do with us? 

 

“Plarn” is a blending of the two words “plastic” and “yarn.” 

Plarn is made by cutting and connecting strips of re-

cycled plastic bags into material for crocheting or 

weaving into usable items.  

 

The Mat-Makers of First Evangelical Lutherans Church 

make plarn and crochet it into approximately 24” X 6’ 

sleeping mats. The mats are then distributed by Minnesota 

South District “New Freedom Mission Store” to God’s dear, 

unhoused folks near downtown St. Paul who need a place 

to sleep. 

 

Mat-Makers come to church the 2nd  and 4th  Tuesdays of 

each month to make plarn and crochet mats. There are 

devotions, a fun roll-call question, laughter, a lot of visiting 

and refreshments involved. (If Pastor Mathison is present, 

there is also coffee.) Some of the Mat-Makers choose to 

make plarn at home for others to crochet into mats. 

 

The Mat-Makers have compiled a list of typical plastic 

bags and the approximate width needed for crocheting 

a comfortable mat. If this list would be helpful to you, 

please pick one up from the church office. 

PIG’S EYE LAKE HOMELESS CAMP 
 
“New Freedom Mission Store” is planning a “Mat Saturday” in 
the Fall. This will be a one-day event where ALL of the mats 
available will be distributed to the residents of the large Pig’s 
Eye Lake Homeless Camp.  
 
Since First Evangelical Lutheran Mat-Makers are the largest 
contributor of sleeping mats, the missionaries who do the 
distributing would VERY MUCH like for some First 
Evangelical member to accompany them that day so we can 
actually see how well our mats are received. 
 
It’s a rugged area. Lots of walking involved. The missionaries 
have become friends with the residents and look forward to 
their visits. 
 
Perhaps you would like to help distribute mats that day?!        
You don’t have to be a Mat- Maker to help distribute mats.           
In addition to the experienced missionaries, professional 
social workers and sometimes police enter the camp 
together.           NO ONE GOES ALONE. 
 

If this is something that interests you, 
contact Glenda Schuft at 320-854-0007. 

We get to pick the Saturday. 

http://www.thrivent.com/choice
https://www.thriventfinancial.com/member-network/twin-cities/
https://www.thriventfinancial.com/member-network/twin-cities/
mailto:eggersgluesscindy@gmail.com
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~ Opportunities to Share 

Your Time, Talents, & Treasures, cont. ~ 
 

SEEKING TEACHER CANDIDATES   
First Lutheran School is seeking 

dedicated professionals to 

teach in 1st and 4th grade for 

the 2025-26 school year! 

Please send candidate names 

to Mrs. Alsleben, 

malsleben@1stglencoe.org. 

 

 Please continue to keep First Lutheran School in your 

prayers as our committee searches for Christian teachers 

to nurture spiritual and academic growth. 

 

 

 E-GIVING 

Members and Visitors – We 
thank all givers for 
supporting our mission with 
your gifts. For those who choose to give electronically, in just seconds 
you can make weekly offering contributions or pay for events/activities. 
E-Giving allows you to give anytime and anywhere, donate to your 
favorite funds, and make your gifts recurring. You can give via a 
smartphone app, texting, or online. 
 

Vanco Mobile Faith – Mobile App (purple V logo)     
Text $ (your $ amount) to 855-976-9619   
Give online via www.firstglencoe.org 
SUNDAY MORNING FELLOWSHIP HOUR:  
Sunday mornings provide a great opportunity for us to 
come together as a church family to visit and share 
with one another.  We have this opportunity on Sunday 
mornings from 9:00 – 9:15 a.m  
 
Typically, our church boards and committees sign-up 
for three or four Sundays, but we still have some openings for groups or 
individuals to host. For example, we currently have openings for June 8, June 
22, June 29, July 6, July 13, July 20, July 27, August 10, August 17, August 
31, October 12, October 19, November 2, November 23, November 30, 
December 7, December 21, and December 28. 
 
If you are interested in providing coffee, kool-aid, and refreshments for 
Fellowship Hour, please contact the church office.  Thank you!  

______________________________________ 
 

CHURCH SCREENS ASSISTANCE 
We are currently seeking volunteers to assist in running 
the church screens at the Sunday 10:30 a.m. services 
and at any of the special services; such as,                             

Ash Wednesday, Lent, Easter, Thanksgiving, Advent, Christmas, etc.  
 

You choose when you are available to volunteer. You would be trained by 
Amy Welch and would start running screens on your own when you feel 
ready.   
 

We especially need volunteers for the 10:30 a.m. service.  Without 
volunteers, we won’t be able to continue weekly 10:30 a.m. Sunday 
service screens. 

CHURCH GREETERS  It’s so nice to be greeted by 
a friendly face when coming into church before 
service begins! It helps to create a welcoming 
atmosphere for all. Thank you to those who have 
and are serving as greeters.  

 
Please consider signing up to be a 
GREETER before the 8 a.m. or 10:30 
a.m. service here at First Lutheran.  
 
A welcoming attitude and the ability to 
hand out bulletins is all that is required. 
Thank you for considering serving your 
church family through this opportunity!  
 
 

As members of the Body of Christ at First Lutheran, we 

each have a role to play in keeping the Body active and 

healthy.  We each have something we can do!   

 

The first priority is knowing Jesus as your Lord and Savior.  

Out of love for what He has done for as our Lord and 

Savior, we share that love with our fellow neighbors and 

serve our fellow Brothers and Sisters in Christ. 

 

There are so many opportunities to share your Time, 

Talents, and Treasures here at First Lutheran.  Some of 

these opportunities will fall by the wayside without 

volunteers, however.  Those who are sharing, you are 

greatly appreciated!  Even if no one else knows, God 

knows, and He is the one who we are ultimately serving 

when we serve our neighbor. 

 

Please prayerfully consider how you can help as a 

member of the Body of Christ.  No task or giving is too 

small.  No task or giving is too large. 

mailto:dscheele@1stglencoe.org.
http://www.firstglencoe.org/
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~ More Opportunities to Share 

Your Time, Talents, & Treasures, cont. ~ 
                               The Nominating Committee will soon be recruiting      

                new board members for all of our Church Boards.   
                These positions are to serve two-year terms   
                beginning January 1, 2026.  

 

               Please prayerfully consider sharing your time and                      
               talents within our Congregation. If you know you’d      
               like to join or know a person you think may be     
               good for one of the Boards, please contact the    
               church office. 

     FLC Prayer Chain 
 

Is the Holy Spirit touching 

your heart regarding the 

Prayer Chain? New leaders 

AND new members are 

needed to keep our PRAYER  

CHAIN going!  
 

Participation is simple, but so 

very powerful!  The Bible says 

in Phil 4:6,  
 

“But in everything by prayer 

and  supplication, 

 with thanksgiving, let your 

request be known to God.” 

 

Thank you to all our current members for their 

commitment to prayer – to confidentiality, discretion, 

 and listening to the Holy Spirit. 

 
GARDEN CLUB VOLUNTEER: We are 
seeking a volunteer to head up the FLS 
Garden Club.  The School Garden is located 
on the School Campus at the corner of 15th 

Street and Knight Ave.  We need a Coordinator/Leader to head up garden 
activities and coordinate volunteers and student garden club members.  
Typically in past years, we’ve grown potatoes, onions, zucchini, 
cucumbers, green beans, tomatoes, peppers, etc.- but we are open to 
trying new things.  If you have questions or are interested, please 

contact Michelle Alsleben.   Without volunteers, we will not be able 
to continue this project.  Please consider helping! 

~ More 1st Lutheran Announcements for You  ~ 

Books from an author, new to our church 
library, have been added just in time for your 
summer reading. Lynette Bonner, the 
daughter of missionaries, was born and raised 
in Malawi, Africa. She and her husband 
currently live in the Pacific Northwest where 
her husband pastors a church.  
 
Check out and enjoy “The Shepherd’s Heart” 
series. The four books include: Rocky Mountain Oasis, High 
Desert Haven, Fair Valley Refuge, and Spring Meadow 
Sanctuary. 

 
 

STORIES OF FAITH 
The Public Relations (PR) Team invites members to share 
their stories related to situations or events in which they 
experience God’s love and providential care. 
 

As citizens of the United States of 
America, we enjoy many freedoms. The 
freedom of speech, or religion, of 
expression – we have much to 
celebrate as Americans. Each year in 
June, we as a nation collectively 

celebrate Flag Day. It’s a day to honor the history of our flag, 
and our nation. The American flag represents freedom and 
justice for all. 
 

While being an honorable citizen of this nation is admirable, 
we as Christians are ultimately citizens of heaven. This Flag 
Day, consider how you might honor the stars and stripes and 
God by serving your fellow neighbor! 
-Submitted 
 

Cindy Eggersgluess 612-840-6308 
eggersgluesscindy@gmail.com 

_____________________________________________________ 
 

NEW VISITOR GIFT BAGS 
If you are a  visitor at 1st Lutheran, or you know 
someone who is visiting please stop by yourself or 
direct the visitor/s to one of the Welcome Centers!  
The Board of Evangelism has gift bags for both 
adults and children.  Thank you for visiting! 

 

 
 

QUILTS OF VALOR: You are invited to donate 

supplies and / or nominate veterans for Quilts of 

Valor. Beverly Mackenthun is planning to make quilts 

of valor for all Veterans at First Lutheran. 

 

If you or anyone you know are a veteran, or if you 

would like to donate materials, time, or funds for this 

worthy cause, please contact 

 Beverly at (612) 578-1713.  

 

Donating to this fund can be  

done through the Church  

Office- simply indicate  

veteran quilts on your envelope.  

 



 11 

 

~ Lutheran Hour News  ~ 

 

 
Hear the Good News of the Gospel on the Lutheran 

Hour each Sunday at 9:00 am on KDUZ 1260 AM Radio.  

During the month of June, you will hear the following 

program topics on the 9:00 am broadcast: 

 

June 1 "God's Gumbo" with Lutheran Hour Speaker: Rev. 
Dr. Michael Zeigler. The Church is like a pot of Louisiana 
gumbo, a diverse stew bound together by the power of Jesus' 
love.  John 17:20-21 
 

June 8 "Ticket Stubs Turned to Joy" with Lutheran Hour 
Speaker: Rev. Dr. Michael Zeigler. The Holy Spirit calls us to 
turn from the darkness of a self-centered life and come into 
the light of Jesus' self-giving love. John 16:20 
 

June 15 "Nothing He'd Rather Be Doing" with Lutheran 
Hour Speaker: Rev. Dr. Michael Zeigler.  Jesus is a tireless 
Searcher with an affinity for finding lost people. Psalm 8:4 
 

June 22 "Should I Be Worried About the Devil?" with 
Guest Speaker: Rev. German Novelli. The devil is real, but 
rather than fretting about the evil he can do, we rejoice in all 
that Christ has done to defeat him. Luke 8:26-39 

 
Our Mission 

Help us spread the Gospel message in the KDUZ Radio 
listening area. The KDUZ Radio Lutheran Hour broadcast is 
a congregational outreach ministry supporting 38 
congregations of The LC - MS in the KDUZ listening area by 
inviting listeners (at the end of each broadcast) to attend a 
“Church of the Lutheran Hour” in their area. 
 
It is independently funded by generous Christians, church 
groups and congregations who want to spread the pure and 
powerful message of the Savior’s love in their communities. 

 You are Invited to become a KDUZ Lutheran Hour 
Broadcast Supporter. Any gift amount helps.  

 
Send your gift (payable to KDUZ Lutheran Hour 

Broadcast) to: 
 KDUZ Lutheran Hour Broadcast Supporters, 

 % First Lutheran Church,  
925 13th Street East, Glencoe, MN  55336. 

 
 Questions? Contact / text Rich at 320-779-0123, 

 or email richstreufert@embarqmail.com .  
 

Thank you! 
 
 

Hear the Spanish language Lutheran Hour program 
at: https://www.paraelcamino.com/. 

Weekly Biblical message of faith and hope 

to accompany you on life’s journey. 

     
 

Sponsored by the KDUZ Lutheran Hour Broadcast Supporters 

 
And let us not grow weary of doing good, 

 for in due season we will reap, 

 if we do not give up.  

 

~Galatians 6:9 ESV 

 

 

Listen to the June 22 

 Lutheran Hour Broadcast 

 

Rev. German Novelli, speaker for the Spanish 

Lutheran Hour program “Para el Camino”, 

 is the guest speaker  

on the June 22 Lutheran Hour broadcast. 

 

 Rev. Novelli, will be our guest presenter and 

speaker at the “Our Voice for Christ 

Weekend” events on Sept. 27-28 at First 

Evangelical Lutheran Church, Glencoe.  

 

Mark those dates on your calendar,  

watch for upcoming details, 

 and plan to attend. 

 

 The proceeds from the weekend 

 will go to help fund the 2026 KDUZ Lutheran 

Hour broadcasts. 

 
 

https://www.lhm.org/about/zeigler-bio.asp
https://www.lhm.org/about/zeigler-bio.asp
https://www.lhm.org/about/zeigler-bio.asp
https://www.lhm.org/about/zeigler-bio.asp
mailto:richstreufert@embarqmail.com
https://www.paraelcamino.com/
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~ 1st Lutheran Events  ~ 

Mat-Makers 
2nd and 4th Tuesdays 

1:30 p.m. 
 

Mat-Makers will continue to meet during 
the summer months.  

Come if you can! 
 Guest are ALWAYS welcome. 

 
                             June 10, 1:30 p.m. 

Roll call: What was your dad’s job? 
 What did he wear while at work? 

 
June 24, 1:30 p.m.  

 Roll call: What did your dad wear to church 
 or any time he dressed up? 

 

 

Lay people, educators,  

parish professionals, pastors  

are all invited to experience 

 the encouragement an inspiration 

of the two-day event, featured above. 

 

Break-out sessions will be led by individuals 

and congregations involved with ministries 

that can be replicated 

 in your congregation and community. 

 

“First Evangelical Mat-Makers” 

 assisted by Missionary 

 Dr. James Seemann will be 

leading a break-out session. 

First Lutheran School’s Future Flames Committee 

 is hosting a Seafood Boil on Friday, July 18th  

at the New Auburn High Island Conservation Club. 

This family friendly event 

 starts at 5:30 pm  

with all-you-can-eat  

Louisiana Style seafood and veggies. 

 Stay and socialize by the lake  

and enjoy live music. 

 Purchase tickets at 

 http://www.zeffy.com/ticketing/2025-seafood-

boil or use the QR code instead. 

http://www.zeffy.com/ticketing/2025-seafood-boil
http://www.zeffy.com/ticketing/2025-seafood-boil
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~ Home Grown!  It’s a Good Thing!  ~ 

HOMEGROWN! IT’S A GOOD THING! 
 

The Farm to School Dept of Ag grant monies are used to 
purchase locally grown and raised foods (beef, pork, poultry, 
eggs, vegetables, fruits) for our school lunch program. 
 

On April 4, we surprised the students with smoothies at 
lunchtime. The Kemps Yogurt used came from “only MN” 
dairy cattle. Smoothies are a delicious and easy way to enjoy 
seasonal berries and local dairy products. 
 

Here’s the recipe so you can make them at home: 
 

Berry Delicious Smoothie 
 

2 cups fresh or frozen mixed berries 
1 cup strawberry yogurt 
1 sliced banana  
1 cup milk 
 
In a blender, combine all ingredients and blend until smooth. 
Pour into glasses and serve – Yields 4 servings 
 

On April 10, our lunch featured a 
Sausage Egg Bake. Eggs were from 
Michael Foods leftover from Pancake 
Event, Pork Sausage from Brownton 
Meat Market, Tomatoes and Onions 
from the School Garden. Eggs are 

incredibly nutritious and delicious. Pork is an excellent source 
of protein containing iron, zinc, and vitamin B. The Onions 
and Tomatoes add flavor, vitamins, and some pretty color.  
 

We also enjoyed Rhubarb muffins       
made with Rhubarb frozen for us by                   
Sharon Schauer. Did you know that 
Rhubarb is a vegetable and not a 
fruit? Our dessert was a fan favorite 
– yogurt parfait with strawberries and Granola 
(Yogurt from Kemps/MN Dairy, and Strawberries 
from Steven Schauer’s garden). We were absolutely 
delighted that we had a few students who ate everything on 
their plate!  
 

Finding complete meals that most students will eat is always 
a challenge. We encourage students to at least try and taste 
everything on their plate. Our goal is to eliminate food waste 
while serving Minnesota foods that are nutritious and tasty, 
Suggestions for meal ideas and recipes are always 
appreciated. 
 

On April 30, Italian Dunkers were served. 
they were made with ground beef from the 
Brownton Meat Market (only MN beef)! 
This entre’ is a student favorite! 
 
 

In May, we filled in for two lunch days while Gina Mackenthun 
was away. It was exhausting and we do not know how Gina 
handles lunch by herself day after day, all year long! 
 

 Please, if you see Gina, please thank her!  

We also had issues with dishwasher drainage  
– thank you to Loren Engelmann and Custodian 

Andy Danielson for working to resolve this issue! 
 

On May 8, we baked a yummy French 
Toast dish using liquid eggs from Michael 
Foods in Gaylord. We also served 
Cheese Sticks from Bongards Creamery 
and Zucchini Bread made with Zucchini 
from the School Garden. 

 

On May 9, we cooked up a delicious Chicken 
Pasta Bake utilizing Bongards Cheese. The 
students also again enjoyed Berry Smoothies 
made with Kemps Yogurt (local dairies) and 
Strawberries from Steven Schauer’s garden. 
 

For the picnic on May 22, Hamburgers and Hot Dogs (only 
MN Beef!) from the Brownton Meat Market were grilled. We 
also scooped up cones of delicious chocolate chip Ice Cream 
from Kemps (local dairies). 
 

Thank you to Becky Ostlie for volunteering to assist Cindy 
Eggersgluess with Homegrown Meals! We are also grateful 
to Jeannie and David Polzin. 
 
As always, students sing the Homegrown song…. 
Homegrown’s all right with me 
Homegrown is the way it should be 
Homegrown is a good thing 
Plant that bell and let it ring 
 
Here’s a recap of local items utilized in the Homegrown 

program this past school year: 
 

* Beef Hot Dogs, Ground Beef, Hamburgers, Pork Sausage                  
– Brownton Meat Market (MN Meats) 

* Pork Loins – Glencoe Pork (MN pork) 
* Apples, Pears – Schimanski’s Orchard – Silver Lake 
 * Apple Cider – Faxon Farms – Blakeley 
 * Sweet Corn, Watermelon, Muskmelon  

– Glencoe & Hutchinson Farmers Market 
 * Koginut Squash – Tangletown Gardens 
 * Cheese Sticks, Butter – Bongards Creamery 
 * Green Beans, Carrots, Onions, Peppers, Tomatoes,  

Zucchini – School Garden 
 * Eggs – Doug Schultz Farm, Michael Foods 
 * Carrots – Seneca Foods 
 * Strawberries – Steven Schauer Garden 
 * Rhubarb – Sharon Schauer Garden 
 * Popcorn – Busse Family, Arlington 
 * Yogurt, Cottage Cheese, Ice Cream – Kemps  

(Local Dairy Cows) 
 * Maple Syrup – JD’s Syrup, Glencoe 
 

If anyone would like to help or has any questions, please 
reach out to First Lutheran School Secretary Michelle 
Alsleben at 864-3317 or Program Coordinator Cindy 
Eggersgluess at 612-840-6308 or 
eggersgluesscindy@gmail.com.  
 

We hope that over the summer, everyone eats healthy 
and local!   Remember, it’s a “Good Thing!” 

mailto:eggersgluesscindy@gmail.com
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~ Youth Events and Information  ~ 

NYG Upcoming Dates Reminder 

 

◘June 8th   NYG Pre-Gathering Bible 

Study (6:30 p.m. @ Lighthouse) 

 

◘June 22nd  NYG Pre-Gathering 

Bible Study (6:30 p.m. @ Lighthouse) AND Any 

Remaining Balance DUE (~$300) 

 

 

Acolyte SignUp Genius April-September 
All Public-School Confirmands in grades 5-8 and all First 
Lutheran School Confirmands in grades 7 and 8 need to 
select 2 services for which they plan to acolyte between April 
27th and the end of September. Please scan the QR code 
with your phone’s camera to be taken to the SignUp Genius 
form. Thank you!  

 

 
 

The Board of Christian Education 

 is pleased to announce that we will be hosting an Epic 

Australian Adventure VBS this year  

from August 3rd-6th (5:30-7:45pm) 
 

 for all kiddos (potty-trained) age 3 

 through those entering 3rd grade. 
 

 We are starting to accept volunteer signups 

 for anyone able to help all 4 evenings. 

 If you are able, please use the QR code with your phone 

and let us know where you would prefer to help! 
 

 Please see Deaconess Megan Polzin 

 if you have any questions. 
 

 (Note: Sign-ups for people  

who can only help some of the evenings 

 will be released at a later point!) 
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